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Mr/Ms President,
Poland wishes to thank Bahrain for its participation in the UPR process. We recommend to Bahrain to:

· Consider establishing a national ombudsman mechanism for reporting and follow-up on rights of the child,
· Reinstate moratorium on the death penalty;
· Investigate all cases of torture and ill-treatment in detention by public officials and strengthening measures to prevent these acts. 
Poland welcomes efforts by Bahrain to uphold protection of human rights in the country, including in particular its implementation of the National Human Rights Action Plan and cooperation with the UN treaty bodies. We also commend Bahrain on its legislative achievements introduced during the reporting period under the National Strategy for the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.  
At the same time Poland notes with concern reports of acts of torture and ill-treatment committed by law enforcement officials. We also express concerns about practices affecting freedom of conscience and rights to worship, as observed by the Human Rights Committee. We encourage Bahrain to strengthening efforts to combat, prevent, and eradicate human trafficking and forced labour, in line with the recommendations presented by the said Committee.
Thank you.
